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January 21, 2015 
TO: Eliza Thrush 
       757 Carolyn Ave. 
       Columbus, OH 43224 
       Ph: 614-645-1341 
       ecthrush@columbus.gov 
 
RE: 31 East Lane Avenue  
        Council Variance: CV14-064 
 
Dear Ms. Thrush:    
 
This letter is to inform you that on January 21, 2015 the University Area Commission (UAC) 
voted to approve the request for Council Variance for the property located at 31 E. Lane 
Ave.  The variance request revises the 1997 ordinance for this property that permitted 
residential use on the ground floor in a commercial zone, and, allows a maximum of seven 
(7) bedrooms.   The applicant proposes to add a second story over the existing 1-story rear 
addition, bringing the total number of bedrooms on this site to eight (8).  Variances included 
in the application are: 

1. Section 3353.03, Permitted Uses:  to permit a dwelling unit above a non-
permitted use in the C-2 District & revise the maximum number of 
bedrooms permitted from seven (7) to eight (8) bedrooms. 

2. Section 3353.05(B), C-2 Dist. Development Limitations:  to permit a 
dwelling unit above a non-permitted use in the C-2 District. 
  

It was noted that the applicant would be adding only one (1) additional bedroom to the 
property, and that there was adequate parking on site.  One noted concern was that this 
project was in the Indianola Forest Historic District and that the majority of residents in this 
historic district might not have been contacted due to the requirement that only 
residents/property owners within 125 feet of the property in question need to be notified, per 
current zoning requirements. (This is an issue that the Commission would like to address in 
the future). 
 
The Commission supported the variances being requested, citing that this project would 
improve a current property, would be an asset to the neighborhood, and that the applicant 
has a history of taking good care of the properties he has developed in the University 
District. 
 
The Commission vote regarding the above requested council variance was: For – 10; 

Against – 3; Abstentions – 1; Recused – 1.  The motion to approve the above council 

variance passes. 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Susan LM Keeny 

 
Susan Keeny 
UAC Zoning Committee Chair 
C:  937-479-0201 
 

 

 

University Area Commission 
Northwood High Building 
2231 North High Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43201 
(614) 441-8174 
www.universityareacommission.org 
 
Serving the University Community for over 30 Years 

City of Columbus 
Mayor Michael B. Coleman 

Doreen Uhas-Sauer 
  President 

Susan Keeny* 
  1st Vice President 

David Hegley 
  2nd Vice President 

Sharon Young 
  Corr. Secretary 

Terra Goodnight 
  Recording Secretary 

Seth Golding* 
  Treasurer 
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Steve Volkmann* 

Tom Wildman* 

 

 

*Denotes Zoning 

Committee member 
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